
Essex Finance Committee 
March 21, 2015 

8:00 am 
Essex Town Library 

 
 
 
Members Present:  Richard Ross, Ken Riehl, David Gabor and Jeff Soulard 
 
 
 

1. Transfers 
Approved seven transfers by unanimous vote (attached). 

 
 

2. FY15 Budget Update 
Overall, the FY15 income and expenses seem to be tracking close to plan.  
However, the Snow & Ice Removal budget continues to grow in the wake of 
historic levels of snowfall over a short period in late January/early February. 
 
The Committee approved an additional $65,000 of spending for Snow & Ice 
Removal under Massachusetts General Law Chapter 44 Section 31D. 

 
 

3. FY16 Budget Discussion for Upcoming Year 
After removing or deferring many of the Capital and Special Articles from the 
FY16 Budget, we are now well under the Proposition 2 ½ Levy Limit (including 
prior unused Levy Capacity).  Based on that, the Committee added back some of 
the items eliminated or deferred. 

 
The Committee voted to use $3 million of Conomo Point Sales Proceeds to fund 
the Town Hall Repair Project.  While the $3 million figure is based on an old 
estimate, we are hopeful that this will be enough to get the project started.  We 
expect a more detailed cost estimate from the architect in the coming weeks and 
will meet with the Board of Selectmen to discuss that report in more detail prior 
to Town Meeting. 

 
 

4. Old Business 
None 

 
 

5. New Business 
A member asked if we asked if we ask police officers we send through the Police 
Academy to sign a contract to asking them to work a certain number of years or 
repay the Town for the cost of the Academy.  This has not been done in Essex in 
the past, but it sounds like other communities are enacting these type of contracts 
for new officers being put through the Academy. 
 
We have emailed the Town Administrator to get clarification on the matter.  
Update – this is allowed and we have requested this be done going forward. 

 



6. Public Comment 
Two residents were present and mainly observed the process.  They did have 
some comments at the end of our meeting related to the increasing costs for 
operating the Town, specifically legal costs and costs of related to the Town 
Administrator’s office.  They also expressed concerns over the number of capital 
projects being proposed and the cost to residents. 

 
 




























